

"A RENEWED MIND" Romans 8: 1-17

Ralph Nygard, Lead Pastor July 29, 2018

FROM THE PASTOR

Dear Church Family,

At the time of this reading, we look back at another week of Vacation Bible School. I would like to say "Thank You" to all of the dedicated workers who gave of their time, talent, and energy to make this a great week for all the kids who attended. I know that for many after working a full day at a job and then giving another 3 hours is truly a labor of love and sacrifice. I appreciate our Children's Director, Jordan Jinright for a job well done in all the planning, preparation, recruiting, and training that he gave toward this week. If you haven't heard him tell a Bible story, you have missed out! The fruit of this week will be seen in the years ahead, as many seeds were planted in the children's hearts and minds. Thank you Church for your prayerful and financial support of this important week of ministry.

It seems that summer has flew by, and many different ministries have taken place. We held our first "Fishing Camp" in which Patrick Lamb, our Pastoral Intern headed up, along with Jordan, and faithful volunteers, Darrell Murphy and Bob Eisenhauer. Although the enrollment was small, all the boys and girls that attended were already asking if we were going to do the camp again next summer. Pastor Matt and his wonderful leaders, David Staples, Robb Workmann, Stacey O'Brien, Melissa Harpold, and Jeanette Haywood took 31 students to XFUGE in W. Palm Beach, and 12 of our youth and leaders traveled to Ecuador for their Annual Mission Trip. Just recently, 8 of our youth and adults went to Andrews, N.C. for "Snowbird Camp" where this coming summer all of our youth will be attending. Pastor Matt described this camp as the best camp he has ever experienced.

On June 30th and July 1st our church held our Annual "Freedom Celebration". Our services were well attended, and much appreciation is given to Pastor Tim and the over 100 participants who made this mega event a wonderful experience for all.

Last Sunday, as our church prepared for VBS, we had a Combined Worship Service along with the Celebration of the Lord's Supper. So many people expressed appreciation for the feeling of unity that was experienced during this special day. Our Pastoral Staff worked hard to make this a day that would be beneficial to all who attended. It is good that God's people can dwell together in *Unity and Love* and that people of all ages can experience the joy of being part of our wonderful Church family.

Please join me in prayer as we move forward in our ministry in the days ahead, believing that God is doing a new thing among his people at Eau Gallie First in the days ahead.

Love in Christ,

Paston Raiph

WELCOME TO OUR GUESTS!

We are so glad you made it today!
Grab an info packet in the lobby and a Bible from the information desk
There is a mother-baby suite in the NE corner of the Worship Center
Babies and Preschoolers can join us in the preschool area
1st-6th Graders, your groups meet at 9:15-10:15AM and you'll be
released to "Energize" from the 10:30 Service.

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES

Back to School Bash

One more week to bring in your donations of school supplies! The "Back to School" will be held on August 7th at 10 AM. To help with this project, please contact Melissa Harpold by text at 403-0970 or meliharp8@gmail.com. Volunteers of every age are needed.

FOR ALL PARENTS OF YOUTH AND CHILDREN: Aug 18 - 19 Join us for must-attend weekend for parents of youth and children! Saturday from 6 - 8 PM, Pastor Matt and Jordan Jinright will discuss the Vision of Family Ministry at EGFirst. Dinner and childcare will be provided.

On Sunday morning, parents of kids and youth are invited to hear Dr. Richard Ross (veteran youth ministry guru and professor of Youth Ministry at Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary) in the Youth Zone @ 9:15 AM. He will then preach the 10:30 AM Worship Hour followed by hosting a lunch* for the parents of youth with their youth.

RSVP for Saturday night dinner and/or Sunday lunch by emailing Pastor Matt @mjackson@egfirst.org, using a connect card, or calling the church office at 321-254-2339 x.15

*Sunday lunch is for parents of youth and their youth only



OUR MISSION: LOVE GOD. LOVE PEOPLE. SHARE JESUS. REACH THE WORLD

UPCOMING AT EG FIRST!!

Sunday, July 29:

Prayer First: 8:30 AM Conference Room

Library Open: 8:45 - 9:15 AM and 10:00 - 10:30 AM Revolution Bible Study (Youth): 9:15 AM (Youth Zone)

Tuesday, July 31:

Library Open: 9:30 AM

Boutique: 10 AM - Noon (Rm 200)

Food Pantry & Community Assistance: 10AM - Noon

Deacons Meeting: 7:00 PM

Wednesday, August 1:

Men's Life Group: 1:30 PM (Conference Room) Basic Computer Class: 4:15 PM (Fellowship Hall)

Dinner Served: 5 PM (Worship Center)

Library Open: 5:45 - 6:15 PM

Wednesday Night Programs: 6:15 PM

Adult Bible Study, Prayer Meeting, egKids, & Youth

Praise Band Rehearsal: 6:30 PM (Worship Center)

Traditional Choir Rehearsal: 7:30 PM

Thursday, August 2:

Boutique: 10 AM - Noon (Rm 200)

Food Pantry & Community Assistance: 10AM - Noon

Friday, August 3:

Salt SS Class Meeting: 6:00 PM (Fellowship Hall)

Saturday, August 4:

Gina D'Angiolillo Baby Shower: 1:00 PM (Fellowship Hall) All are welcome - RSVP to Cindy Lou Downs by August 2nd at cloudowns@aol.com or 321-698-7048

THANK YOU

Thank you for the beautiful Bible in memory of Tom and Agnes DeJarnette. Our parents are at peace in heaven waiting for all of us to be together one day. Love, Renee and Michele.

Thank you to everyone who was a part of the VBS Team. This past week has been amazing and you all are the reason. YOU NAILED IT! -Jordan

SYMPATHY

We extend our Christian love and sympathy to Christy Jackson and family in the loss of her Aunt.

We extend our Christian love and sympathy to Michelle and Kenney Fichter and family in the loss of Kenney's Father.

IN MEMORY OR HONOR

To Benevolence:

In Memory of Jeanie Beahan by Nancy Hunt, Thelma Pomeroy, Mr. and Mrs. Leland Wells

To the Children's Ministry:

In Memory of Jeanie Beahan by Mr. and Mrs. Tom Phillips

To the Food Pantry:

In Memory of Jeanie Beahan by Nellie Crees

To the Media Library

In Memory of Lillian Ceravolo by Mr. and Mrs. E. J. Kumer In Memory of Peggie Everett by Mr. and Mrs. E. J. Kumer

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

08/05: Douglas Reep, Gloria Long, Andrew D'Angiolillo, Dakota Jinright

08/06: Karl Mantz, John Hawthorne, Diana Hofbauer 08/07: Howard Crisp, Jeanie Lindsey, Hope Kelley, Alaina Still, Danielle Hallsworth, Tyler Raines

08/08: Bea Ellis, Richard Hayes, Brooklyn O'Brien, Justin Price

08/09: James Teele, Christina Jinright

08/10: Mary Higginbotham, Michele Scanlon, Trezden Lucker

08/11: Barbara Kellam, Glenn Dahl

Facts and Figures July 22, 2018

Weekend Worship Attendance 380

Weekly Budget Needed 18,301.31

22,013.52
2,787.50
155.00

Total Offering 24,956.02

To Date Figures

Budget Goal	530,737.99
Received	582,801.05
CTB Gift	2,539,349.16
CTB Year	10,557.66

Wednesday Night Dinner August 1, 2018

Suggested Donation \$5 Adult...\$3 Child...\$15 family

Beef Tips and Mushrooms over Pasta, Honey Glazed Carrots, Dinner Roll, Pudding Cup

Entree Salad:

Steak Salad

No Reservations Needed

Deacons on Call July 29 - Aug 4

Ray Kotowski	693-0942
Ed Davis	266-3966
Bob Eisenhauer	634-2811
Roger Wiseman	626-7322

WEEKLY MEMORY VERSE

"Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit." Matthew 28:19

WORSHIP SERVICE MUSIC

9:15 am Worship with Orchestra and Choir

Choral Praise: "Your Grace is Enough" Fellowship Song: "Sweet, Sweet Spirit"

Message in Song: "In the Garden" - Dawn Kellam and Chuck Sink

Worship Songs Today:

The Solid Rock
I Know Whom I Have Believed
The Joy that I Have

Where the Spirit of the Lord Is

Spirit of the Living God Have Thine Own Way Living for Jesus

10:30 AM Worship with Praise Band

Worship Songs Today:

Do What You Want To God With Us Let Your Spirit Fall Good Good Father Holy Spirit The Lion and the Lamb

Baptism Celebration

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT



This week's Volunteer of the Week is Peggy Crisp. Currently homebound, she has been a faithful member since 1996. She has served in the church through her role with Threads of Love and helping with childcare during our many years of MOPS ministry. Whether she was leading the meeting or helping make afghans, lap robes, and other items for people in need she was and is still appreciated by us all. Please let Mrs. Crisp know we appreciate her (220-9350).

Eau Gallie First Baptist Church
1501 W. Eau Gallie Blvd | Melbourne, FL 32935 | 321-254-2339
churchoffice@egfirst.org | Ralph Nygard, Pastor